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SUBJECT

Appointment to Lake Forest Park Water District Board of Commissioners.
SUMMARY

Proposed Motion 2011-0141 provides for an appointment to a vacant position on the board of commissioners of the utility district providing water service to Lake Forest Park (“Board”).  
BACKGROUND

The Lake Forest Park Water District is governed by a three-member board of commissioners, as provided in RCW 57.12.010

“The governing body of a district shall be a board of commissioners consisting of three members…”

The recent death of the Board's chair on March 26, 2011, and the resignation of another member, has left the Board with a single serving member.  

RCW 42.12.070(3) addresses the circumstance of the vacancy of two positions of a three-member elected nonpartisan governing body of a special purpose district;

 “(3) If less than two members of a governing body remain in office, the county legislative authority of the county in which all or the largest geographic portion of the city, town, or special district is located shall appoint a qualified person or persons to the governing body until the governing body has two members.” 

The King County Council has responsibility for making an appointment to one of the two vacant positions.  The other member will be appointed by the two serving members as provided for in RCW 42.12.070(1).  The Council has 180 days from the date of the death of the Board chair (March 26) to make its appointment, according to RCW 42.12.070 (5).
The Council-appointed person is to serve until the next election at which a member of the governing body normally would be elected that occurs 28 or more days after the occurrence of the vacancy.  

Mr. John Resha has been recommended for appointment to the Board.  Mr. Resha is a Senior Legislative Analyst and Policy Director to the King County Ferry District, and has previously served as the Executive Director of the Downtown Transportation Alliance/Urban Mobility Group, as a Redmond City Councilmember, as Systems Integration Manager for the Washington State Department of Transportation, as Planning Manager and Northwest Region Principal for UrbanTrans Consultants, as Executive Director of the Greater Redmond Transportation Management Association, as Regional Vice President of Ace Parking Management Company, as Assistant Director for Safeco Corporation, as Senior Planner for Stien Engineering, and as Parking and Transportation Services Manager for Portland Community College.  Mr. Resha holds a Bachelor’s Degree in Business Administration, Global Management from American Intercontinental University.
ANALYSIS

The appointment process for a special purposed district, where there are two vacancies, is defined in law, designating the county legislative body as the appointing authority.  Mr. John Resha has been recommended for this position, and has qualifications which include relevant professional employment and experience.  Appointment of Mr. Resha to this position appears to be a reasonable business decision.
AMENDMENTS

The proposed measure was transmitted with an incorrect reference to the name of the water district, and with no reference to the name of the appointee.  A striking amendment has been prepared to address these matters, along with a title amendment.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2011-0141

2.
Proposed striking amendment

3.
Proposed title amendment
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